BREADALBANE DEER MANAGEMENT GROUP

DRAFT MINUTES 
Spring Meeting   

Friday 20th April  2018
at 2.00pm
at The Molteno Hall
1 Welcome

Present:  Alan Cory Wright (Chair), Morven Frost (Vice Chair, Boreland), Richard Barclay (Vice- Chair, Innerhadden), Victor Clements (Secretary), Iain Hope (SNH), Alastair Riddell & Kevin Grant (North Chesthill), Emma Paterson, Ian Dingwall & George Coyne (Auchlyne), John Holland (SRUC),, Bill Hoare (HPCLT), Jeremy Robinson (Kynachan/ Dalchosnie), George Eveleigh (Coire Carie), Mike Daniels (JMT), David Pirie & Robert Dalglish (Innerwick), John Sinclair, Steven Macdonald (Meggernie/ Lochs), Hamish Rae (South Chesthill), Graeme Gallimore (Glen Lyon Estate), Niall Robertson (Crossmount), Cameron Frost (Boreland Estate), John Campbell- Smith (Borders DMG), David & Angus Brown, Luke Padley (Innischoarach), Kevin Peters & John McNulty (FES), Roddy Billimore (Roros),Andrew Warwick (NTS), Jack Cory- Wright (Auchessan),  Tom Turnbull (ADMG), Falcon Frost (Glen Falloch DMG), Linzi Seivwright (HIA consultant)

2 Apologies
Robert la Terriere (Crossmount), John & Peter Christie (Lochdochart), Phil Robinson (Meggernie/ Lochs), Lochy Porter (Cashlie), Colin Buchan (Garth), Iain Wotherspoon (Glen Lyon Estate), Calum Gillies (Kynachan/Dalchosnie), Kate and Andrew Mineyko (West Tempar), Graeme Anderson (Kiltyrie).
3 Minutes of previous meeting 
The minutes were taken as read, proposed by Richard Barclay, and seconded by Alastair Riddell.

4 Matters Arising
A peatland restoration day took place on Auchlyne, and was attended by a number of BDMG members amongst others.

There were no more reported incidents of poaching in the area.
5 Election of Office Bearers
The current members and secretary would remain in place for another year.

6 Accounts & Budget for 2018-19
The current bank balance at 31st March was £9027.15, which included an £1800 HIA grant from SNH and provision for a £1000 payment for the drone counting trial at North Chesthill.  The projected budget for the coming year would show a year end balance of £5937.15, slightly below the one year of ADMG subscription that it was policy to retain in account at all times. Consequently, it was agreed to increase subscription to £14 per stag, payable from this year, to maintain the necessary buffer.
7 Reviewing the 2017- 18 Season

The meeting broke in to four groups to discuss the season on a sub- area basis. In terms of hind cull targets, all open ground sub areas achieved more than target.
NE Group
Population was relatively stable at present. A significant number of dead stags have been counted, not so many dead hinds. Smaller number of calves than usual.

NW Group

There was some mortality in NW group, but general picture was stable.

Middle Group

As with other areas, the mortality this winter will have to be taken account off. There was a high cull in the Morenish plantation, which will likely rise further in the next few months.

South Group
There appeared to be a high toll on calves within the South sub area. Richard Barclay would contact Lochdochart Estate regarding their high hind cull which was well above target and which has significant implications for population model going forwards.
On receipt of mortality/ recruitment data, below, VC and Morven Frost/ Steven Macdonald would update population model and circulate. It is anticipated that 2018/19 hind cull would be lower than this year, given the mortality, lower recruitment and higher than target culls of this year.
8 Recruitment/ mortality Counting 2018

All members are asked to collate known mortality and to do a good recruitment count and report information back by 20th May at the latest. The population models can then be updated for 2018/19.

9 Habitat Monitoring Proposals 2018
Falcon Frost gave a short presentation and insight in to how they were doing HIA on Glenfalloch Estate.
Linzi Seivwright then gave a presentation on what might be possible in Breadalbane and why it was important for people to engage with this.

The proposal accepted was to look at heather moorland across the whole DMG, grasslands in the south of the group and blanket bog in the north of the group. A consultant would be engaged to set up the process and collate results, and BDMG personnel would be trained to do the work themselves. Cost estimates were provided per property so that people could pay a consultant to do the work  if they wanted to do this.

A high proportion of those present would attend a training event, and there was now some urgency to organize this in the next few weeks.

This HIA monitoring was currently the most significant issue that BDMG had to address, and agreeing this approach was a major step forwards.
10  Deer Management Plan

VC went through some of the key points from DMP and these are noted in the document BDMG Working Plan April 2018 document, available on the website.
11 Health & Safety matters

There was a particular focus on avoiding gross contamination of carcases at the moment, with Food Standards Scotland paying a lot of interest to this, and SQWV and others providing strengthened guidance via YouTube tutorials and other means. No carcases should be put in to the food chain if there is any doubt about them.
12 Wider Deer Management Issues

SNH Update

There was no additional update from SNH above what was already discussed within the meeting.
ADMG Comment

The ADMG AGM had been on 22nd March in Aviemore, and was very well attended.
SNH would be re-assessing groups in 2019. ADMG would be covering the costs of interim assessments in 2018, and BDMG agreed to take this up.

The Best Practice guidance was being taken forwards again at the moment.

There were now six new DMG areas.
13  Next meeting (s)

The next meeting will be on Friday 26th October, 2pm at Molteno Hall. NB It was originally suggested at meeting that this would be on 2nd November, but this subsequently did not suit a number of people.
14  AOCB

Members were encouraged to report any DVCs within the area.
The Chair wanted to establish a routine for group members to give short presentations at meetings, so that all others could see how they operated and what their particular issues were. Innerhadden would do this at the October meeting.

Richard Barclay currently sat on the board of the new Scottish Venison Strategy Group which was looking at the combined supply and demand for both farmed and wild venison in Scotland. The Group were inviting feedback.
There had been a break-in at the hut at Dun Coillich.

There had been some poaching incidents near Balquidder.
